
Date: May 26, 2021 

Dear HemoSonics International: 

Field Notice 

QPlus® Cartridges 

HemoSonics ΚΤ-0010 

Lot3000000028 

, HEMOSONICS 

The purpose of this notification is to inf orm you that HemoSonics, LLC has identified a potential 
issue with this specific lot of QPlυs Cartridges which may be observed when whole blood 
samples are analyzed οη the Quantra® Hemostasis Analyzer (Quantra). 

An internal user reported unusual results from 3 whole blood sarnples. Specifically, the Clot 
Stiffness (CS) and Fibrinogen c·ontribution to Clot Stiffness (FCS) values were similar, with the 
Platelet Contribution to Clot Stiffness (PCS) results < 2 hPa, or not calculable. 

HemoSonics has initiated an investigation of the cartridge filling process for Lot 3000000028 to 
explain the similar CS and FCS results. 

• The investigation revealed a discrepancy among the reagent beads that could potentially
iιnpact up to 3% of this cartridge lot.

• It is noteworthy that whole blood testing of a sample of cartridges fιΌm quarantined kits
of QPlus lot 3000000028 performed at HemoSonics did not replicate the repoιied issue.

• In order to reduce the potential for a recurrent issue in the future additional quality
control (QC) steps will be implemented in the process of filling cartridges.

Risks to Health: 

Although HemoSonics did not replicate the reported issue, there is a potential· for a false high FCS result 
in combination with a false low PCS result which could lead to an incoπect diagnosis of tl1e coagulation 
status of the patient and a delay in the administration of needed blood products. 
Results obtained with the Quantra QPlus Cartridge should not be the sole basis for a patient's diagnosis. 
The Quantra QPlus test results should always be considered within the clinical context of the individual 
patient. In the event of inconsistencies with the patient' s clinical status, samples should be supplemented 
with additional clinical inforrnation and/or testing. 

Actions to be Taken: 

1. Forward this communication to any customers who may have received this specific
product lot from you, and members of your organization who need to be aware.
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